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I had earlier talked with Mr. Sajan from Udayan Care. When I called them up, it was very difficult to get to talk to the concerned person as no one seemed to have a clue about a project proposal being sent to Asha Madison. I was told that Dr. Kiran Modi was in a meeting and therefore, unavailable. Finally I was put in touch with Mr. Sajan who recalled the project proposal submitted to Asha. I told them that I wanted to visit them and finally fixed a time. However, when I reached the office Mr. Sajan had not come in and I waited. When Mr. Sajan came he did not seem to recollect the meeting and I again was made to wait.  Finally, I was able to talk to Mr. Sajan at which point he confused us with another organization of the same name. Anyway, I clarified the situation and got to talk to him about Udayan Care.

The organization was started in 1992 in the memory of Dr. Kiran Modi’s son. 

Udayan Care runs residential homes for children: 3 in Delhi, 1Gurgaon, 1 in Greater Noida, and 1 in Noida. There are total of 120 children living in these homes. The children can be as young as 5 years old and they stay in these homes till they become a major or get a job.  

Udayan Shalini fellowships were started in 2002. 5 batches of girls have availed the fellowship and the 1st batch is set to graduate. The 6th batch is going to be inducted this month. Initially girls studying in class X I were selected but now they give the fellowship also to girls who are in firs t year of college. The girls are selected on the basis of a written exam and an interview. Mr. Sajan has forwarded me the format for the exam as well as the interview.  The girls are assessed for their aptitude and ambition. Once the girls are selected, there is a formal induction program where the girls are asked to take a pledge. Regular workshops (every quarter) are held where the girls are provided courses on career and personality development. These workshops are compulsory and girls of all batches attend it together. However, now as the numbers have increased, they are planning to separate. These workshops are held at Mahavir School, G.T. Karnal Road, near Delhi University.  Every alternate Sunday small group workshops are also held where they talk about social issues and personal issues. In addition, Udayan Care also participates in at least 2-3 Social campaigning every year. 

A residential camp (two camps/year- one camp for school girls and the other camp for college girls) is also held at their home in Greater Noida. Here the girls, who are availing fellowships, get to meet the children who are living in Udayan homes.  This camp is not compulsory. 

Girls come to know about the program through Udayan Care web site. In addition, Udayan Care also advertises the fellowship program in government schools and government-aided schools. 

Currently, corporates are providing support for the fellowship program. Udayan Care prefers if the funding is approved for five years as each batch of girls is supported for 5 years. However, sometimes they get funding only for a year or two years. Often times this funding is renewed. If it is not, then they look for additional sources.

Meeting with Dr. Kiran Modi:

I also had the opportunity to meet with Dr. Kiran Modi. She affirmed that Udayan Care was started after a personal tragedy and basically corroborated all that Mr. Sajan had said. Currently, a residential camp is being held (from 7th to 13th). She invited me to visit it.

